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ARIZONA DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
azdot.gov

October 30th, 2024 

ATTN: SCMPO TAC Members 

Subject: ADOT MPD Report 

1. FY25-29 Five Year Construction Program:   Projects have been reviewed and determined 
for priority ranking in the P2P for FY 26-30 P2P cycle.  PLS meetings will be moving forward 
in November before establishing the tentative program.  

2. TA Program: The two Safe Routes to School Studies for Case Grande and Coolidge are 
being administered by Sun Corridor. The NTP will be given to the consultant for the Casa 
Grande Study in mid_November, and the consultant was selected for the Coolidge study and 
finalizing the contract with an anticipated NTP soon after. Please continue to visit the  
program website for needed information: 
https://activetransportation.az.gov/transportation-alternatives-program  

3. Off System Bridge Program (OSB): The call for projects was released for SFY 26. There will 
continue to be two separate funding programs available for use on off-system bridge 
projects, the STBG program with 5.7% percent match and the Bridge Formula Program 
which is 100% federally funded. Applications will be due to ADOT LPA 12/30, with 
application reviewed in January, and eligibility determined in February. The Purpose of the 
Off-System Bridge Program is to fund the Design and/or Construction for replacement, 
rehabilitation, preservation and protection of roadway bridges over waterways, other 
topographical barriers, other roadways, railroads, canals, ferry landings, etc. on bridges that 
are not on the Federal-aid highway system (local roads or rural minor collectors). 

4. ADOT SMART Program: Updates were done to the Request for Grant Application and 
Agreement (RFGAA). Comments were accepted from stakeholders and changes were 
implemented and approved recently by the STB. The next year will be a pilot program of the 
new SMART program with applications accepted 11/1, which will tentatively go to the PPAC 
and the Board in January. Questions should go to azsmart@azdot.gov   
https://azdot.gov/planning/grant-coordination/az-smart-fund.   

5. Federal Discretionary Grants: Please continue to visit USDOT’s website or the ADOT grant 
coordination page https://azdot.gov/planning/adot-grant-coordination-group for the NOFOs 
and deadlines.   

Status of ADOT studies: 
  
1. 287/87 SR Corridor Profile Study: The project had its kickoff with the TAC on 9/24. Tribal 
outreach was conducted to GRIC and other tribes in the area.  The study is in the early 
stages of gathering existing information and analyzing current performance data.  The 
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consultant is collecting information from cooperating agencies and the next major meetings 
to occur will be with South Central District and the next TAC meeting in early December.  
2. Passenger Rail Study:  Step 1 of the FRA approved study process is continuing into next 
year with developing the scope and budget. FRA approved of the Project Management Plan 
and is currently reviewing the gap analysis for scoping. This Step 1 process is looking to 
complete in April of 2025, with then moving into Step 2 of the study. 
3. N/S Corridor Tier 2 Study:  The kickoff occurred in September, is coordinating with the 
passenger rail and SR 287/87 studies, has initiated its public involvement plan, is initiating 
right-of-entry permitting and aerial mapping efforts, and will continue to have bi-weekly 
core team meetings.   Please visit the project website for any other needed information. 
https://azdot.gov/planning/transportation-studies/north-south-corridor-study-proposed-
new-transportation-route-pinal  
4. Other studies are also occurring including freight, a State Highway-Rail Grade Crossing 
Action Plan, and numerous transportation alternative studies.  



Pinal County Oct 2024 Update for SCMPO TAC Meeting

Thornton Road SR 84 tio I-8
Completed the end of September 
 
Bianco Road: Hwy 84 - I 8  
Finalizing design by the end of 2024. Realigning Bianco Road at the Arica Rd alignment.
Looking to chip seal the roadway in spring of 2025. 

Clayton Road: Ethington to Bianco
Chip sealing spring 2025

Papoose Road and Surrounding Road (Kiva Rd/Trading Post Rd) 
Starting to build up the dirt roads and will chip seal Spring 2025 

Vekol Wash on Ralston
Constructing an all-weather crossing on Ralston Road across Vekol Wash in Hidden Valley. 
Design is almost complete and project will go out for bid in January.

Pavement Preservation: (Chip Seal)
This week 10/28-10/31 
Jimmie Kerr Blvd: Earley Road to Broken Spoke
Montgomery Road: Ash Avenue to I-8










